Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, December 2, 1985

Present: KXatherine M. Ring, chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein and
John J. Jones.

Meeting called to order at 7:30pm. with the Pledge Of Allegiance.
Minutes of last weeks_meetlng acce ted
Office has been notified that th Pnsurance liability coverage .

for the Police Dept. has gone up from $500 to $1,800 for the year. '

Brian Brown gave his weekly report. Gave an update'on court findings
on violators. ’
Brian checked out the complaint of open wells and found one owned

by Ms. Ziegler and the other was State owned. He has put temp.
covers on them.

Both the Police Department and the Highway Department were complimented
on the good and speedy work during the storm on Thanksgiving.

Bob VYarnum has come to an agreement with Hillsboro as to the care

of the road if the BOA approved the sub-division for D. Knapton.
Bob's main concern is that the road will still not be accessable
from Antrim. In the event of a problem, it would take a long time
to get to the road. Selectmen and Bob all share their concern

over a safe route for children to get to a bus. D. Knapton has
agreed to make the road 21' wide in place of the required 18'.,
Plowing of the road will be done by Hillsboro and summer maintenance
will be the responsibility of Antrim. Bob will salt and sand to the
blacktop.

Since there is no way for Mr. Knapton to guarantee there will be no
school children for a few years Lloyd has suggested all deeds to the
property state the closest pick up for the school bus.

Mr. Dennison requested a letter firming up the agreement for the
road by the 19th when there is a hearing by the Planning Board in
regard to the sub-division.

Bob would like to see the road go through to the Turnpike but does
not see the Town having to pay the amount to cover the cost of open-
ing Mountain Road.

All deeds should also mention the ROW through the discontinued Road.
Selectmen will speak to Mark Tenney to see how this will effect the
school bus run. _

A security bond will be required and the Planning Board must hold
compliance hearings after the road is laid out.

Selectmen signed an agreement for the care of Mountain Road.

Mr. Knapton will give 80 acres by Campbell Pund as a gift to the
Town.

Selectmen discussed their concern over the loss of the elderly
exemption on some of the reassessed property.

All possible violations must be checked out to see if they took place
after zoning.

Southwest Reg. Pla. Business was brought up to date by Rachel who
attended their last meeting. In the past they have not charged for
services to the Towns., Now they may have to charge a fee for ~any
detail work they do = They will supply a fee schedule.

Meeting adjourned at 9:40 ems



